
SEVILLE–GUILFORD FIRE DEPARTMENT 
100 West Greenwich Road Ph: 330-769-4112 

Seville, Ohio 44273 Fax: 330-769-3562 

                          Brad Winter, Chief 

 

                 February 2022 Report  

February 

INCIDENT TYPE  # INCIDENTS 

EMS  42 

FIRE  20 

TOTAL  62 

 

 

2022 INCIDENT COUNT  

INCIDENT TYPE  # INCIDENTS 

EMS  52 

FIRE  10 

TOTAL  124 

 

 

2022 FIRE INSPECTIONS   

February YEAR TO DATE 

4 6 

 

 

FIRE INSPECTION NOTES  

Caliber Collision 
Sparky’s Pizza 
Great Lakes Petroleum 
Seville vet 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Building/Grounds/Maintenance  
-The geothermal system has been working well. Scott Malarky from Hometown Dental 
stated that the loop in the pond floated through the water surface last winter also. Yoder 
Drilling and Geothermal will inspect and service the pond loops in the spring. Lake 
Refrigeration has a good grasp on our system and will continue to do preventative 
maintenance and repairs.  
 

Apparatus/Equipment   

- The fire department dedicated 171-1 by having a push-in ceremony on 2-24-22. When the weather gets 

nicer, we will have the new engine on display prior to a Trustee meeting in April for taxpayers to look at.  

 

Operations  

- SGFD responded mutual aid to two residential structure fires on 2/23/22. One call to Lafayette and one to 

  the City of Medina.  

- Flint Development from Prairie Village, KS has expressed an extreme interest in developing the Easton 

  Property. They are proposing 1,000,000 square feet of warehouse/mixed use space in addition to retail and 

  dining establishments. 

- Ryan Homes is moving forward with phase II of IV in Bates Crossing.  

- Chief Winter met with Commissioner Hutson regarding 5222 Greenwich Rd. Commissioner Hutson is 

  committed to helping us resolve the issues we are having as far as abandoned, unsecured and unsafe 

  structures located on the property.  

- For the Board of Trustees review attached is a renovation, concept sketch and estimate should the Board of    

  Trustees decide to allocate ARPA funds to renovate the fire station. 

- 80% of the Township policy manual has been converted to Lexipol 
 

Training  

-Fire- Ongoing Driver/Operator training (new engine), Radio/pyramid repeater training 

-EMS- Patient Assessment 

 

Announcements  

- Congratulations to Lt. Brittany Rufener for successfully completing the State of Ohio fire inspector course          

   and passing a very difficult state test. 

- The fire association is having a bourbon raffle. Tickets are $30.00 each. Drawing is April 2nd 

Funding Requests  
- None  
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  

____________________________________________________Date 3 / 1 /2022  

Chief, Brad Winter 

Seville-Guilford Fire Department 


